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GEORGIA FAMILY CARE ACT  
Effective 5/1/2023, Georgia S.B. 61 makes the Georgia Kin Care Act (which was first passed in 2017) 
permanent.  The 2017 law, which allows employees to use sick leave for the care of immediate family 
members, had a three-year sunset provision and had to be periodically renewed.  The 2023 Georgia Family 
Care Act removed this sunset provision, so the law is now permanent.   

GEORGIA TIME OFF FOR VOTING  
Effective 5/4/2023, Section 3 of Georgia S.B. 129 was modified to be less restrictive to allow employees to 
take up to two hours of unpaid time off work to vote in a primary or general election (provided that the 
employee gives reasonable notice to their employer).  Now the employee may request time off to vote either on 
a day that is designated for advance in person voting or on the actual primary/election day.  Section 3 now 
provides that time off is more broadly available to employees without restrictions related to work schedule. 

GEORGIA VAPING PROHIBITION 
Effective 7/1/2023, Georgia S.B. 47 bans vaping and electronic smoking in all places where regular smoking is 
already banned, including places of employment, other than the exemptions already found in the Georgia Code.  
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advice.  This newsletter does not create an attorney-client relationship between you and Kitagawa & Ebert. We do not 
provide free legal consultation and we do not represent individuals in employment matters. Unless you are established 
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under no obligation to keep your communication confidential.  Kitagawa & Ebert is not obligated to notify you of all 
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laws change constantly. 
 
COPYRIGHT JANUARY 2024.  All Rights Reserved.  No portion of this newsletter may be copied or 
reproduced without the prior written permission of Kitagawa & Ebert, P.C. 
 

With Lawyers licensed in CALIFORNIA • GEORGIA • TEXAS • NEW YORK • NEVADA • ALABAMA • MICHIGAN 
 


